
REPORT TO FACULTY SENATE 
 
FROM: Student Affairs Policy Committee 
 
DATE: January 27, 2025 
 
Overview: 
 
California Fire Resources 

Given the recent fires in California, we want to share again the Los Angeles Wildfires Support Page: 
https://studentaffairs.arizona.edu/los-angeles-wildfires-
support?utm_source=trellis&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Please%20offer%20flexibility%20and
%20excuse%20absences%20for%20impacted%20students. 

Basic Needs 

From a basic needs perspective, a reminder about the campus pantry (please recommend students to 
follow the pantry on their social media channels): https://campuspantry.arizona.edu/ 

The Basic Needs Center has their annual benefit dinner on Friday February 22, please consider attending 
or sponsoring a student: https://register.uafoundation.org/2025-basic-needs-center-benefit-dinner 

Here is information on campus closet to share for 2025 as well: 

 
 

https://studentaffairs.arizona.edu/los-angeles-wildfires-support?utm_source=trellis&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Please%20offer%20flexibility%20and%20excuse%20absences%20for%20impacted%20students
https://studentaffairs.arizona.edu/los-angeles-wildfires-support?utm_source=trellis&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Please%20offer%20flexibility%20and%20excuse%20absences%20for%20impacted%20students
https://studentaffairs.arizona.edu/los-angeles-wildfires-support?utm_source=trellis&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Please%20offer%20flexibility%20and%20excuse%20absences%20for%20impacted%20students
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https://register.uafoundation.org/2025-basic-needs-center-benefit-dinner


Recent Meetings (Pay One Price/Library Resources) 

The committee held its first meeting of 2025 was held January 22 and we were joined by Cheryl Casey 

and Cheryl Gerken to discuss updates on Pay One Price, open access opportunities through the library 

and other materials related topics. They updated with information on OER and the pay one price model. 

These initiatives have saved students an estimated 38M in last 10 years. A reminder that students pay 

$250 in fall and spring semester and receive all course materials. They can opt-out and pay items 

individually. For students on the main campus, they are in the Pay One Price model. Students in Arizona 

Online and Distance campuses are in the inclusive access model, but if main campus and AZO student 

sections are part of one D2L course, instructors do not notice a difference. Overall less than 15% of 

student opt out of Pay One Price.  

 

Please be mindful of February 14 deadline for summer course textbook adoptions and March 17 for fall 

adoptions.  

 

For information on options through the library such as OER please use these links: 

https://lib.arizona.edu/find/course-materials 

By Course, Subject, or Topic - Research - LibGuides at University of Arizona 

 

For any questions please email 

cgerken@arizona.edu 

ccuillie@arizona.edu 

 
 
 
If there a student issues you are hearing about please share with the SAPC committee. 


